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Executive Committee Meeting 
Minutes 

11:30, Tuesday 17th June 
 
List of Membership 
The present Membership list was presented which included David Walker and Steve Williamson as 
Life members and Tom Solusbury as President. Consideration is made to remove him as President 
as he has not been willing to contribute to the Club in any way. 
 
Recruitment 
Ian had the recruitment posters updated by Richard Cowles and placed them up at 12 sports bars 
around Chiang Mai. 
Anastasia had been doing posts on FB but she left Thailand several months ago and will only be 
back in October for that month. 
Relations with Lanna rugby, etc. should be sought. 
 
Membership Fee 
Membership to be reduced to THB1,000 for and 500 for Juniors to all of last season’s Members 
after fallow year. New Members for the upcoming season to pay the regular amount. 
 
Sponsorship 
As always, further sponsorship needs to be sought through every member. 
 
Grounds 
Gymkhana ground is okay of now but it still needs work and the rainy season has now set in. 
Prem should be ok from October or November after repairing from last year’s flooding too. 
Royals is under maintenance. No news of the ground as of yet. 
 
Future league 
Locky will be paid THB500 for umpiring and scoring in our matches which will come out of our own 
match fee and from the opposition. 
 
Indoor Cricket In Municipal Stadium 
Shine says he will make a booking. Further details to follow. 
 
Club Accounts 
We currently have THB39,250 in the bank with no outstanding debts. 
There are no plans for any further CMLCC merchandise this coming season. 

 
Richard Lockwood 
Club Secretary 
Chiang Mai Lanna C.C. 


